
RIVERDALE SCHOOL DISTRICT 
SPECIAL BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

March 17, 2020 
 
The March 17, 2020 special meeting of the Riverdale School Board was called to order by 
President Bill Tracy at 6:00 p.m. in the library of the Riverdale Elementary School, located in the 
Village of Muscoda.  Present from the Board were Bill Tracy Jr., Nick Stitzer, Stacy Hach, Dave 
McHenry, Veronica Harris, Chad Williamson, Travis Hudson, Marc Couey, and Gary Stanek.  
Marc Couey left the meeting at 6:40 p.m. 
 
Motion for proof of publication by Williamson and second by Stitzer.  Motion carried. 
 
Schools have been shut down throughout the state indefinitely.  
 
Mr. Schmidt informed the Board of the enrichment program that has been put in place to all 
students during the school closure.  The district was pro-active and had materials ready to send 
home with the students on Friday, March 13th.  This work started on March 18th.  There was 
work for the remainder of this week and the week after spring break.  Teachers will be available 
through technology to answer questions.  They will be working on additional instruction and 
materials to be sent out to students for as long as this closure last.  
 
Meals are being made and dropped off at 3 sites for any students that call in and request them 
in the morning.  There was only 21 meals on the first day.  This will be continued through this 
week and looked at after spring break to see if there is enough interest in this program to 
continue it.  
 
The teachers will continue to work on getting instruction out and being available to the students.  
There is work for some support staff but we may not have enough for all staff every day.  Tim 
Redman said he has cleaning and painting that some of the paraprofessionals and cooks could 
help complete.  Bus drivers may be called into help clean the buses and help deliver instruction 
packets to students.   
 
Motion by McHenry and second by Stanek to continue to pay all staff through the closure with 
the idea they come in when director by their supervisor.  Motion carried. Roll call vote 8-0 
 
Most spring sports have not started.  Track has had one week of practice.  All coaches were 
paid one payment toward their contracts.  It was discussed to stop payments for spring sports 
until or if they are resumed.   
 
Motion by Williamson and second by Stitzer to stop future payments to all spring sports coaches 
and assistants until further notice.  Motion carried.  Roll call vote 8-0 
 
Motion by McHenry and second by Stanek to adjourn the meeting. Motion carried.   
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:55 p.m. 
 

________________________ 
Dave McHenry 
Riverdale School District 
Board Clerk  


